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Afghanistan: EU reinforces humanitarian support with €40 million as crisis
worsens

Brussels, 21 November 2019

The European Commission has allocated an additional €40 million in emergency assistance for those
affected by the worsening humanitarian situation in Afghanistan, as well as for Afghan refugees in
neighbouring Pakistan and Iran. This brings total EU humanitarian aid for the Afghan crisis to €77 million
in 2019: €61 million in Afghanistan, €9 million in Pakistan and €7 million in Iran.

"The humanitarian outlook in Afghanistan is as bleak as ever. Not only has the conflict between the
government and non-state armed groups intensified since the beginning of the year, but devastating
floods have also hit this war-torn country. The EU is boosting humanitarian aid to help those most in
need, especially children," said Commissioner for Humanitarian Aid and Crisis Management Christos
Stylianides.

The new funding will get aid to the most vulnerable families across the country, focusing on the victims
of war, forced displacement and natural disasters, as well as returning Afghan refugees. This includes
providing emergency healthcare, shelter, food, access to clean water and sanitation facilities, and
protection services, targeting women and children. The EU will also continue to provide education for
children who have had to leave their schools.

In Pakistan, the EU funding will provide assistance to Afghan refugees, as well as internally displaced
Pakistanis. In Iran, EU aid will ensure the delivery of vital assistance, including protection and access to
basic services such as education and healthcare, to Afghan refugees in the country.

The EU has funded humanitarian operations in Afghanistan since 1992, providing up to €872 million to
date. Funds are allocated strictly on the basis of the humanitarian principles of independence, impartiality
and neutrality to ensure access to those in need and are only provided to humanitarian organisations.

Background

Afghanistan is one of the most violent crisis-ridden countries in the world. The worst-hit communities are
those that have been displaced or have lost access to basic services due to the conflict between
government forces and armed opposition groups, which has worsened since the beginning of 2018. While
the conflict continues to limit people's access to basic services and lifesaving assistance, the total number
of displaced people has risen to almost 3.4 million. Meanwhile, at least 6 million Afghans still live as
refugees in neighbouring Iran and Pakistan, many of them without registration or legal status.

The risks of natural hazards further aggravates the humanitarian needs. The aftermath of the 2018
drought and 2019 floods continue to affect over 6.2 million people in 22 out of 34 provinces across
Afghanistan.
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